
August 19, 2025 

 
National Association of Emergency Medical Technicians 
P.O. Box 216 
Ridgeland, MS 39158 
 
To the NAEMT Board of Directors and Members, 

My name is Frank Ceresini, and I currently serve as a Flight Paramedic with Penn State Health 
Life Lion Services and as an NAEMT instructor. I am writing to formally endorse Jonathan P. 
Carolla for the position of East-Central Region Director on the NAEMT Board of Directors. 

Jonathan is an exceptional EMS educator whose dedication to the profession is evident in every 
role he holds. He brings an infectious passion for EMS, both in clinical care and education, and 
consistently works to improve systems and standards, not just at the agency level, but regionally, 
statewide, and nationally. 

As a fellow NAEMT instructor, I have observed Jonathan’s instructional style firsthand. He 
creates an environment where every student is supported, ensuring that learning objectives are 
not just delivered but truly understood. His pride in EMS and respect for his students are 
reflected in the quality of education he delivers. 

Despite the demands of his role as Education Coordinator at Life Lion EMS, Jonathan continues 
to serve on national committees and state-level working groups. He actively contributes to 
advancing EMS education standards, protocols, and policy initiatives, always with a 
collaborative and forward-thinking approach. 

Jonathan’s record speaks to a career grounded in commitment, innovation, and advocacy. I am 
confident that his voice will be a valuable asset to the NAEMT Board and the broader EMS 
community. I strongly support his candidacy and encourage others to do the same. 

 

Respectfully, 
Frank Ceresini, FPC 
Flight Paramedic – Penn State Health Life Lion Services 
NAEMT Instructor 

 




